
Minutes   

Board of Review 

Village of Newburg 

Washington and Ozaukee Counties 

May 30, 2017 
 

The Board of Review was called to order at 6:00 P.M. May 30, 2017.  This meeting has been 

given public notice in accordance with Section 19.83 and 19.84, Wis. Stats, in such form that 

will apprise the general public and news media of subject matter that is intended for 

consideration and action.   Roll was taken.  Those present were Board President Heili, Trustees 

Strohmeyer, Baumann, Juech and Camlin, and Village Administrator/Clerk/Treasurer Goeckner. 

Also present Assessor Kilday. 

 

A motion was made by Juech, seconded by Strohmeyer to appoint Heili as Chairman of the 

Board of Review.  Motion passed 5 - 0. 

 

A motion was made by Juech, seconded by Camlin to appoint Strohmeyer as Vice-Chair of the 

Board of Review.  Motion passed 5 – 0. 

 

Goeckner verified that the State mandatory training requirement of at least one Board member 

has been fulfilled by Goeckner, Juech and Baumann.   

 

A motion was made by Strohmeyer, seconded by Juech to approve the Board of Review minutes 

from May 31, 2016.  Motion passed 5 - 0. 

 

A general review was made of the Board of the Review procedures.    

 

Goeckner led discussion as to allowing testimony by telephone or sworn written statements.  The 

Board felt no change was needed as to the current practice of not allowing such.   

 

Goeckner also led discussion on allowing for waiver of Board of Review hearing requests.  

Again, the Board felt no change was needed as to the current practice of not allowing for such. 

 

Recently adopted Village of Newburg Ordinance # 06-2017, an Ordinance Relating to the 

Confidentiality of Information about Income and Expenses Requested by the Assessor in 

Property Assessment Matters in the Village of Newburg was reviewed.   

 

It was noted that the summary of the Annual Assessment Report by the Assessor’s Office would 

take place in the next two weeks. 

 

Goeckner informed the Board of his receipt of the Assessment Roll from the Assessor. 

 

The Assessment rolls for both Washington and Ozaukee Counties were distributed and reviewed 

by the various members of the Board of Review.  No changes were presented for addition, 

deletion of modification of the rolls. 

 



Per sec. 70.43 Wis. Stats, there were no corrections of errors to certify. 

 

The village’s assessor verified that the Open Book changes, there was one, were included in the 

assessment rolls as presented. 

 

Since there were no requests for waivers of the 48-hour notice of intent to file an objection, 

requests for waiver of the BOR hearing allowing property owner an appeal directly to Circuit 

Court, requests to testify by telephone or summit sworn written statement, or subpoena request, 

no action was taken. 

 

I was noted that the BOR did not receive any notices of intent to file an objection. 

 

No one appeared before the Board to provide any testimony or file any objections of the 2017 

assessments. 

 

Motion was made by Strohmeyer, seconded by Juech to close the Board of Review meeting at 

8:02 P.M.  Motion passed, 5 - 0.  

 

Rick J Goeckner, Village Administrator/Clerk/Treasurer 


